Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the St.Faith’s Centre on Monday January 19th. 2015 at 7.30pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman),), Mr A Armstrong, Mr B Coe, Mr J Matthewson, Mrs M Rodgers, Mr R Wilks, Mr S Williams, Mrs.R.Scarff, Mr.M.McDonnell
Apologies:
Mr P Woodcock, Mr D Fortescue

 Police, Mr D. Roper, Mr S Fidler
a) Public Participation No members of the public were present

b) Police Report  Five crimes had been recorded during December

c) County Council and District Council Reports Not available

d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler had sent a report detailing the progress of the engine testing facility which, weather permitting, should be completed by the end of May. Mrs.Scarff raised the system of covering the temporary one way signage with bin bags which in times of bad weather was particularly ineffective and causing unnecessary litter and the Clerk was asked to discuss with NCC.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies Noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest








Mr.A.Armstrong
Chair of St.Faiths Community Group


Mr.J.Matthewson
Grass cutting and St.Faiths Centre committee

Mr.R.Wilks

Grass cutting





Mr.S.Williams

Proprietor Elm Farm

3. Minutes of the meeting held on December 15th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that three councillors and himself were carrying out weekly inspections at Newton Park and he was looking for additional volunteers via the Journal. He would be seeking a cost from a tree surgeon for work on the Blind Lane hedge and a tree at Waterloo allotments. Allotment rents were nearly all paid. Two plots had been vacated and one already re-let.
5. Planning No objections were raised to conversions and extension at Brook Cottage, demolition of an extension and replacement at 60 Norwich Road and an extension and garage at 22 Back Street.

6. Blind Lane Cemetery A quotation from Norse for £260 to cut the cemetery hedge was accepted.

7. Playing Field Bins The Clerk reported that Broadland would not agree to empty the dog bin at Newton Park and the Litter bin at Horsham Park if they were moved adjacent to the highway as they were erected specifically for park use.
8. Norfolk Constabulary Partnership Scheme The Clerk gave details of the scheme for 50/50 funding of a PCSO but the Council decided that this was not feasible.

9. Accounts passed for payment







J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£500.27
J.Graves

Clerk’s expenses qtr.end 31-12-14

£48.80

E-ON


Street Lighting (DD) inc.VAT

£94.69
Pearce & Kemp
Lighting Maintenance inc.VAT

£235.98
Howe Agricultural
Hedge cutting inc.VAT


£156.00

10. Correspondence None

11. Clerk’s and Councillor’s Reports It was agreed to put the venue for the Annual Parish Meeting on the February agenda. Matters requiring the attention of the Clerk were, bollards at the Church Street/Cromer Road junction. Missing entries on the website, stakes for the replacement trees at Newton Park, Manor Road footpath grass encroachment, pothole near the Swan Green shelter, quotation for replacement lighting column in Beck Lane, overhanging hedge in Beck Lane, West lane hedge adjacent to cycleway, pothole in Spixworth Road, Market Field lane obstruction, shingle spillages on Spixworth Road and liaison with the Spixwoth Clerk concerning the repeated failures at the Anglian Water sewage pumping station.
12. Next Meeting Monday February 16th. St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.
